
Kansas Limousin Breeders Association Annual Meeting Minutes 
March 9th, 2018 
 
The 2018 Annual Meeting of the Kansas Limousin Breeders Association was called to order by President Mark 
Beikmann on March 9th at the El Dorado Livestock Auction Barn in El Dorado, Ks. 

The 2018 Annual Meeting Agenda, 2017-2018 Financial Statements, 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes and 2018 
KLBA Budget were passed out to all the attendees.  The 2018 Annual Meeting Agenda was approved.  Randy 
Corns moved to accept the 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes after everyone had time to read the minutes.  The 
motion was seconded and approved.  The 2017 and 2018 Financial Statements were read by attendees.  
Randee Corns moved to accept the treasurer’s report, seconded by Randy Corns and the meeting attendees 
approved the report.   

There was no unfinished business.   

The next item on the agenda was committee reports: 

Sale Committee-Randy Corns reported for the sale committee.  Randy reported that we advertised with WIBW 
(radio advertising), Stock Exchange with an E-Blast, Grass and Grain, Farm Talk and Heart Beat.  We also sent 
out postcards in January which was sent out to 400 + people.  Randy brought up that we added a commercial 
heifer category in hopes of drawing more interest for the sale. 

Advertising:   Jerry Meek gave the advertising report.  He informed that the advertising done in the Grass and 
Grain and Farm Talk, along with the mailing of the postcards will be used against the coop advertising we have 
with NALF. 

Heartland Limousin Association: Dean Summerbell reported on the HLA.  He thanked everyone for their 
support of the 2017 NALJA show in Grand Island.  The HLA and NALF are working on having a commercial 
heifer sale, if anyone is interested talk with Dean or anyone on the committee for this sale. The Heartland 
Junior Regional show will be held in Council Bluffs, Iowa on May 25th-26th, 2018. 

Kansas State Fair: No Report 

Kansas Junior Field Day: It was reported that Troy and Jennifer Richardson have set June 3rd for the field day at 
the Greenwood County Fairgrounds in Eureka, Ks.  Entry forms will be out soon and on the KLBA Website. 

New Business: 
 First item on this was ideas for fund raising, several ideas were discussed.  It was decided to have the KLBA 
board of directors  discuss these ideas at their next board meeting.  KLBA promotion was the next item on the 
agenda and after discussion the idea of a new membership book (calf record book) would be an item to put 
out on a display for people to pick up and keep.  Jerry and Pat will check on prices.  We then could sell 
advertising pages in the book to help defer the cost of the book. 
 
KLBA 2018 Proposed Budget:  It was moved and seconded to accept the proposed 2017/2018 KLBA Budget.  
Passed by the attendees. 



Heartland Limousin Association renewal:   It was moved by Randy Corns to renew the 2018 contract with HLBA 
and seconded by KC Youngblood .  Passed. 

Commercial Producer was tabled so that the board could contact members to get names of possible 
candidates. 

Mark Beikmann nominated Walt and Jackie Rolf for the  2018 KLBA Hall of Fame. Jerry Meek moved to accept 
the nomination of Walt and Jackie Rolf for 2018 KLBA Hall of Fame, seconded by KC Youngblood.  Motion 
passed. Mark Beikmann will contact Megan Rolf to find out a time that we could present them with the award. 

Pat Meek brought up that Hubert Thomas had offered to hold a social event at this farm.  Pat would contact 
Hubert to find out when he thinks it would be a good time for him to have this event. 

Next on agenda was for nominations for the KLBA Board of Directors.  Pat Meek announced that Alan 
Eggenberger and Troy Richardson could fill another 3 year term.  Jason Grady was nominated to fill the third 
open spot.  Randy Corns moved to accept these 3 nominees, seconded by David Campbell and the motion 
passed.   

Randy Corns moved to adjourn the annual meeting,  K C Youngblood seconded and the meeting was 
adjourned. 

Pat Meek 
KLBA Secretary/Treasurer 
 
The KLBA Board of Directors et after the meeting and Mark Beikmann was elected President and Kyle Dye, Vice 
President. 
 


